

[bookmark: _GoBack]A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held on Wednesday October 19, 2017, at 7PM in the Lower Conference Meeting Room, 26 Bryant Street, Dedham, Massachusetts.   Present were:

Dr. Dennis J. Teehan
James A. MacDonald
Michael L. Butler
Dennis J. Guilfoyle
Brendan G. Keogh

Dr. Teehan called the Meeting to order at 7:04 PM.  

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 

Led by Dr. Teehan. 

Mr. MacDonald stated that on Monday, October 9 at Tahiti restaurant between 6 PM and 10 PM, all residents are invited to the restaurant to celebrate 50 years in business in Dedham.

DEDHAM CITIZENS - OPEN DISCUSSION

Craig Armstrong – Riverdale.

Mr. Armstrong stated that he is a handyman and drives around Town all day long. Mr. Armstrong’s informed the Board that he is present as a rebuttal to a statement at a previous meeting regarding putting more no turn on red signs in Dedham.  Traffic in Dedham is already bad enough as it is.

Alix O’Connell stated she was present to represent a Dedham youth lacrosse Association. Ms. O’Connell stated that she would like to have an agenda item on a near future meeting to discuss making an investigation into the conduct and operation of the Parks and Recreation Commission in Dedham, specifically in regards to the permitting process for field use. Ms. O’Connell informed the Board that the Dedham youth lacrosse Association has been trying for the past two years to get time on the public fields. Ms. O’Connell added that they have consistently been told they don’t merit any time on the fields with no explanation or reason as to why.

Dr. Teehan asked Mr. Kern how they should proceed at this time.

Mr. Kern stated that they should begin with a conversation to see if it’s something that the Board has jurisdiction over and can take action that will actually have some sort of affect.  Mr. Kern added that the Town Charter separates the authority for the Parks and Rec. Commission.  

Ms. O’Connell stated that she is an ex municipal attorney and is listed under the general laws that the Selectmen in any Town, can make an investigation into the conduct and operation of any Town Department.

Mr. Guilfoyle suggested that they speak to Bob Stanley, the Dir. Parks and Rec., before we go any further.

Ms. O’Connell stated that the Association has been around since 1997 and has used all the private fields in the past but it has become a difficult process.  Ms. O’Connell stated that the impression they are getting is it because we have done this in the past we are expected to continue doing this into the future and it does not appear to be a fair process.

Dr. Teehan stated that his experience with Parks and Rec. is that they’re extremely fair, well-run and responsive.  Dr. Teehan added that he thinks it is only worthwhile to sit down and look at a few things and to find a solution that is collaborative and fair.

OFFICIAL SWEARING-IN OF DEPUTY CHIEF MICHAEL BUCKLEY, POLICE LIEUTENANT FRANCIS MCMILLAN AND POLICE SEARGANT MICHAEL DOYLE

Chief D’Entremont stated that the Police Department has three promotions to present to the Board.  

Chief D’Entremont introduced Sgt. Michael Doyle, who has been with the Police Department since 2002. Chief D’Entremont added that he is currently serving as the Department’s prosecuting Sgt. Chief D’Entremont proceeded to mention some of the many accomplishments of Sgt. Doyle.  

Sgt. Doyle was then sworn in by Town Clerk Paul Munchbach.

Sgt. Doyle was pinned by his children Grace and Mickey.

Chief D’Entremont introduced. Frank McMillan, who is being promoted to the rank of Lieut.  Chief D’Entremont informed all that the Lieut. McMillan has been with the Police Department since 1996 and has been a Sgt. since 2010. Chief D’Entremont added that Lieut. McMillan has been involved in many different activities within the Department and has served as the Department’s prosecuting Sgt. Chief D’Entremont went on to mention some of the many accomplishments of the tenant McMillan.

Lieut. McMillan was then sworn in by Town Clerk Paul Munchbach.

Lieut. McMillan was pinned by his wife Heather.

Chief D’Entremont stated that the third and final promotion this evening is Deputy Chief Michael Buckley.  Chief D’Entremont informed all that this position is new to the Department and it allows for a change in alignment and fixing problems that the public safety study from 2012 pointed out.  Chief D’Entremont added that the deputy Chief will be in charge of operations and allows for the proper rank structure to be put in place. Chief D’Entremont stated that Deputy Chief Buckley has been with the Department since 1993 and has been a Sgt. since 2004.  Chief D’Entremont added that Deputy Sgt. Buckley has worn many hats over the years and went on to mention some of his many accomplishments.

Deputy Chief Buckley was then sworn in by Town Clerk Paul Munchbach.

Deputy Chief Buckley was pinned by his father, retired Sgt. Michael Buckley.

The Board individually stated congratulations on the accomplishments of Sgt. Doyle, Lieut. McMillan and Deputy Chief Buckley. The Board also thanked the family members of these three Policeman.

Sgt. Doyle thanked his wife Chrissy and his kids Gracie and Mickey and added that is not always easy being the wife or kids of a Police officer.

Lieut. McMillan thanked Chief D’Entremont, the Selectmen, Mr. Kern and Ms. Baker. Lieut. McMillan pointed out all the officers and prosecutors he’s worked with over the years. Lieut. McMillan thanked his family for supporting him throughout the years. Lieut. McMillan acknowledged his son Aiden and added that it’s not easy being a son of a cop.  Lieut. McMillan added that his daughter Kelsey is down at college and could not make it.  Lieut. McMillan
 then thanked his wife Heather and added that he could not have done what he has done without her.
Deputy Chief Buckley thanked Chief D’Entremont and the Board and pointed out his colleagues from the Metropolitan Law Enforcement Council.  Debbie Chief Buckley stated that he especially thanks his wife Sally for going through what she’s had to go through being the wife of a cop. Debbie Chief Buckley pointed out his daughter Kate and his granddaughter.  Deputy Chief Buckley informed all that he looks forward to working with everybody in his new role. 

REC.OGNITION OF FALLON AMBULANCE

Chief Spillane introduced Kevin Mont, Peter Racicot and Greg Davis, from Fallon ambulance. Chief Spillane informed all that the Fire Department and Fallon ambulance have a great relationship dating back some 20 years.  Chief Spillane added that Fallon ambulance does so much more than just providing the ambulances. Chief Spillane stated that the scenes they are now responding to have become more and more hazardous for the first responders themselves. Chief Spillane was approached by Mr. Mont with an idea to help protect the first responders. Chief Spillane informed all that Fallon ambulance has provided all emergency vehicles in Town, on the Fire Department and also the sector cars at the Police Department, with a kit called Self-Aid Buddy Aid.  Chief Spillane stated this is another example of Fallon ambulance stepping up to the plate.

Mr. Mont informed all that the kit has first-aid equipment in it, as well as respiratory protection from chemicals and drugs, etc. Mr. Mont added that there are special booties in the kit so these chemicals and drugs are not tracked back into the Fire Station. Mr. Mont stated that these bags were really designed to protect first responders from carfentanil. Mr. Mont looked into this deeper and asked the question what else is going on in the world.  Mr. Mont continued, saying that the kit is also packed with tourniquets to stop bleeding.  Mr. Mont informed all that the bag is to care for the first responders.  

Mr. MacDonald stated that the Board has been trying to get Fallon in for a long time and they are glad to finally have it happen.  Mr. MacDonald added that he’d like to thank Fallon for having such great EMTs that provide excellent care to our residents. This kit is just another example of what Fallon offers as the EMS provider in the Town of Dedham. 

Mr. Butler added that he would like to make everyone aware of another contribution to the Town on behalf of Fallon ambulance.  Mr. Butler informed all that in 2014 established the Dedham Coalition for Drug and Alcohol Awareness. The Coalition includes with both Chiefs and Fallon ambulance, which allows the coalition to meet each month and review some of the events that occurred in which people have had too much to drink or have taken too many drugs. Mr. Butler informed all that a member of Fallon attends every meeting, bringing the coalition up to date on what is happening on the field. Mr. Butler added that this information is truly invaluable, especially during the last three or four years.

Dr. Teehan stated that there was an individual in his network of friends and family that had a very serious medic situation this week.  Dr. Teehan added that this person’s life was saved directly due to the actions of our Firemen, ambulance and Policemen.  Dr. Teehan continued, saying that if it was not for the first responders, the outcome would’ve been very different.

Dr. Teehan proceeded to read the certificate and then presented it to Fallon ambulance.

DISCUSSION WITH VILLAGE CEMETERY FUNDRAISING COMMITTEE
 
Mrs. Kehoe was present before the Board, representing the village Cemetery fundraising committee.  Mrs. Kehoe stated that the old village Cemetery has been part of the fabric of Dedham’s history.  Mrs. Keogh introduced the members of the team.   Mrs. Kehoe proceeded to show a short documentary/fundraising video.

Mrs. Kehoe stated that this evening is the beginning of the journey to refresh that fabric and obviously we cannot travel this journey alone. Mrs. Kehoe continued, saying that they are asking the community to come together to understand the need and to support the need.  Mrs. Kehoe added that they cannot complete this project was they have support of the community.  Mrs. Kehoe passed out some fundraising pamphlets.

Dr. Teehan stated that that was a wonderful video. 

Mr. Butler thanked Mrs. Kehoe for the video as it really explains the mission that you have undertaken.  Mr. Butler asked if there were similar cemeteries in nearby communities that would give people a chance to see what Dedham is aspiring to.
	
The committee responded Concord, Arlington, Needham, Newton, Great Barrington, North Adams, etc.

Mr. Guilfoyle thanked the committee for the work they are doing on the cemetery. 

Mrs. Keogh informed all that Joe Flanagan, DPW Dir., is part of the team but was unable to make it this evening.

Mr. MacDonald thanked the committee for the video and asked that it be put up on the Town’s website. 

Dr. Teehan asked Mrs. Kehoe how people can donate.

Mrs. Kehoe stated that people can make donations through the committee’s website. www.dedhamvillage.org	

PUBLIC HEARING RE: CHANGE OF MANAGER FROM KAITLIN DENUNZIO TO MICHAEL TOBINS AND ANALTERATION OF THE LICENSESD PREMISES FOR SHAKE SHACK LEGACY PLACE, LLC, 262 LEGACY PLACE

Dave Krumsick representing Shake Shack, was present before the Board.  Mr. Krumsick added that they have a two-pronged petition before you this evening.  The first one being a change of manager, with Michael Tobins being the proposed manager a second piece relates a slight alteration of the premises.

Mr. Krumsick stated that Mr. Tobins has been in the Shake Shack family for about 18 months and is being relocated from the Chestnut Hill location to Legacy Place Dedham.  

Mr. Tobins stated that he is the senior GM of both Legacy Place in Chestnut Hill locations. Mr. Tobins added that he opened the location in the Seaport about a year and a half ago.  Mr. Tobins stated that he has been working in the restaurant business for about 23 years. Mr. Tobins continued, saying that he owned a restaurant in Hopkinton for about five years and work from home for about four years. Mr. Tobins informed all that he is TIPS certified and has been on for liquor licenses and has never had any violations. Mr. Tobins continued, saying that they started serving beer and wine at Shake Shack about six months ago but it is not a huge part of their sales. Mr. Tobins added that is about 2.3% of their sales.

Mr. Butler asked Mr. Tobins and he’d ever been a manager of Record.

Mr. Tobins responded yes he has.

Mr. Butler asked Mr. Tobins if he ever had any violations.

Mr. Tobins responded no.

Mr. Butler asked Mr. Tobins if the Police, in any of those other locations, did compliance checks.

Mr. Tobins responded yes.

Mr. Butler moved approval of the request for a change of manager from Kaitlin Denunzio to Michael Tobins at Shake Shack Legacy Place, LLC, 262 Legacy Pl.; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, abstained.

Mr. Krumsick stated that the second component of the petition is a proposed alteration of premises to the outside patio in Legacy Place. Mr. Krumsick added that their plan is to cordon off the area so there only be access from the restaurant to this area.

Mr. Butler asked what the outside seating capacity was.

Mr. Tobins answered they will be going from 16 to 14 outside seats.

Mr. Guilfoyle asked if they had an emergency exit off of the patio.

Ms. Baker informed all that she believes legal C as a gate for this purpose.

Mr. Guilfoyle suggested that they bring it up with the building inspector to see what his thoughts are.

Mr. Butler moved approval of the request for alteration of the licensed premises for Shake Shack Legacy Place, LLC, 262 Legacy Pl.; seconded by Mr. Keogh.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, abstained.

STATEMENTS FROM CANDIDATES FOR HISTORIC DISTRICTS COMMISSION

There were four candidates present to make statements.

Dr. Teehan asked that the candidates keep their statements to 90 seconds at the most.

Alix O’Connell stated that she was looking for an appointment at historic District Commission.  Ms. O’Connell went on to describe her qualifications and reasons for being on the Commission.  Ms. O’Connell informed all that she has a background in municipal law and she and her husband live in the historic district of Dedham.

Dr. Teehan asked for clarification on how many appointments are up for grabs.

Ms. Baker informed all that it is a committee of seven and there are six members who applied for reappointment and there is one vacant seat.  Ms. Baker further clarified that there are seven vacancies altogether.

Patty Hornblower - Village Avenue and Precinct 1.  Ms. Hornblower listed the committees and groups that she is been a member of over the years. Ms. Hornblower informed all that she is a real estate agent that specializes in antique homes.  Ms. Hornblower added that she’s on the Dedham Historical Society and the Worthington Committee. Ms. Hornblower continued, saying that her own house is on the historic tour of Dedham. 

Heidi Fieldston -24 Court St. Ms. Fieldston informed all that she’s lived there for about 30 years. Ms. Fieldston added that it is an 1860s house.  Ms. Fieldston continued, saying that her college background is in art history and 19th-century architectural history. Ms. Fieldston informed all that she has been on many committees and has done a lot of work with grants.

Judy Neiswander - 21 Church St. Ms. Neiswander informed all that when she and her husband were looking for a home they fell in love with there an 1836 house. Ms. Neiswander added that she has worked in preservation for many years and did similar work in Minneapolis for about seven years.  Ms. Neiswander stated that she is committed to finding good uses for historic buildings. Ms. Neiswander added that she was the chairperson of the effort to bring the community preservation act to Dedham.  Ms. Neiswander continued, saying that she loves doing the detailed work of working out problems.

Ms. Baker informed the Board that both Andrea Gilmore and Meg Cabot, who are incumbent members, were unable to make it this evening and if the Board is further questions for them she could give their contact information out.

Dr. Teehan stated that they will take this under advisement and will take a vote at the next scheduled meeting.

DISCUSSION & VOTE RE: TRIAL INSTALLATION OF DOGGY EASTE STATIONS IN THE MANOR

Jim Maher, President of the Manor Neighborhood Association, was present before the Board. Mr. Maher stated that at the associations last meeting they talked about looking into doggy eliminator Stations. Mr. Maher added that they would like to purchase three trial Stations to be put in the Manor neighborhood to see how they would be received.

Mr. Guilfoyle asked Mr. Maher who would be responsible for the cost who is going to maintain them.

Mr. Maher stated that the Manor neighborhood Association would be responsible for the purchase and the maintenance. Mr. Maher informed the Board that their intention is to purchase three for a trial period, and if all goes well they will apply for a grant to purchase more Stations. Mr. Maher added that their intention is to put the three trial Stations on existing posts.

Mr. Butler asked Mr. Maher if this was a huge problem in the neighborhood.

Mr. Maher answered that it is not a problem of getting residents to pick up after their dogs, although there are a few residents that don’t, it’s a matter of convenience. Mr. Maher continued, saying that many times people forget to bring the bags with them and this offers a solution to that problem.

Mr. Butler asked Mr. Maher how long he thought the trial would last.

Mr. Maher answered probably at least 3 to 4 months.  

Mr. MacDonald moved approval of the trial installation of doggy waste Stations in the Manor neighborhood; seconded by Mr. Butler. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, Yes.; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

DISCUSSION & VOTE RE: REQUEST FROM THE ENGINEERING DEPARTMENT TO STUDY AND REC.OMMEND IMPROVEMENTS TO DEPOT AND GREENWOOD AVENUES

Ms. Baker informed all that the administration office received this petition and she met with Mr. Kapalis and Town Engineer Jason Mammone. Ms. Baker stated that this is been an ongoing problem for the residents in that area due to the height restriction of the bridge at the Endicott Rotary. Ms. Baker continued, saying that large tractor-trailer trucks are using depot and Greenwood Avenue to take a U-turn to get out of the neighborhood and they’ve caused significant damage to Mr. Kapalis’ home.  Ms. Baker informed the Board that the last power outage affected the neighborhood as a result of a pole coming down.  Ms. Baker added that this petition is asking the Board to refer this over to the Engineering Department for consideration and investigation.  Ms. Baker continued, saying that if this petition is recommended, the neighborhood is fully supportive of making one of the roads a one way to prevent this from occurring. Ms. Baker informed all that she spoke with Joe Flanagan, Public Works Director, and Mr. Mammone about some interim measures as well making sure that there are a number of signs indicating what the bridge height restriction is.  

Mr. Guilfoyle moved to sin this petition to the Engineering Department; seconded by Mr. Butler. 

Mr. Butler stated that he saw the damage to Mr. .Kapalis’ driveway and it is pretty significant

On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, Yes.; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Mr. Butler stated that there are a couple of businesses in that area, so we should make sure their needs are taken into account.

DISCUSSION/UPDATE RE: AMES BUILDING PROJECT

Mr. Kern informed the Board that he had two different PowerPoint/PDF documents, one provided by the General Contractor and one provided by the Owner’s Project Manager. Mr. Kern stated that he will start with the PDF named Dedham Town Hall and Senior Ctr., October 19, 2017. As to Kern added that the request came back from the Board to the OPM in the General Contractor was to tell them how far along they are.  Mr. Kern then described slide one:
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Mr. Kern informed the Board that although the three entities associated with the project continue to communicate and he continues to attend construction meetings it is also fair to say that they don’t necessarily come to the same conclusion as to why the delays are occurring and why we are having difficulty resolving those delays. Mr. Kern then referred to the second slide, which is essentially a re-presentation of the slide that we discussed at some length last meeting.
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Mr. Kern informed all that slide number two represents progress to date. Mr. Kern stated that the rest of the slides should look familiar as they are essentially workforce on the various areas.
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Mr. Kern informed the Board that the site is proceeding externally, ahead of the rest of the building. Mr. Kern then proceeded to describe the presentation created by the General Contractor which has their representation of progress.
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Mr. Kern referred back to the first page, which is the schedule. Mr. Kern spent a considerable amount of time speaking with the OPM and the General Contractor to clarify how he should present it to this Board.  In the black lettering is the schedule that was discussed last meeting.  The red lettering is the schedule they provided today. Mr. Kern added that the General Contractor described it as worst-case scenario. Mr. Kern stated that there are many factors that go into a project but it really boils down to completion dates.  Mr. Kern added that in some respects, the specific date may not be as important as the credibility of that date. Mr. Kern continued, saying that he also wants to continue to offer the Board individual or group visits to the site. Mr. Kern stated that there isn’t complete agreement as to what is causing the bottleneck. Mr. Kern informed all that it is the OPM’s opinion that there are not as many people working on the job as there should be. The General Contractor strongly believes that it is a lack of being able to efficiently resolve issues such that they can position labor properly.  Mr. Kern does not think that they will be at a point where those two entities agreed going forward. Mr. Kern continued, saying that he has believes that until it is not in the Town’s best interest to continue working together.

Dr. Teehan stated that when you look at the numbers on the slides, the very modest if any improvements is disappointing.

Mr. Guilfoyle asked Mr. Kern at the pictures and the slideshow were current.

Mr. Kern stated yes.

Mr. Guilfoyle asked Mr. Kern if he was getting a daily number of the workforce at the site.

Mr. Kern stated that the OPM is gathering it but that does not mean that it makes it to his desk every day.

Mr. Guilfoyle said he will leave it at that and he plans on walking through the building next week.

Mr. MacDonald stated that at this point he would like for KP law to review all construction documents and designs
to become familiar with what is going on.

Dr. Teehan stated that this coming Monday the process will begin as we who will review some of the documents with KP law.

Dr. Teehan stated that progress is being made as we expected. Dr. Teehan added that pollution date has continually been pushed back by months.  Dr. Teehan continued, saying that this Board will consider all its options moving forward.

TOWN MANAGER’S EVALUATION

Dr. Teehan stated that the Board rates Mr. Kern in seven areas.  Dr. Teehan went on to read the following evaluation:
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Dr. Teehan stated that the Board is very pleased with the performance of Mr. Kern and he has been a real asset to the Town. Dr. Teehan asked Mr. Kern if he had any comments.

Mr. Kern stated that he appreciated the efforts of the Board.  Mr. Kern added that he feels it is good to stop and consider how things are going and he does take the feedback from the Board seriously. Mr. Kern views his position as being part of the team and he pointed out colleagues that help this Town run as good as it does due to the strength of the team. Mr. Kern continued, saying that Dedham is a Town that is firing on all cylinders. There is a lot to get done and it’s a challenge and he looks forward to continuing to try and meet those challenges.

TOWN MANAGER’S REPORT

Mr. Kern mentioned the accomplishment of the Police Department in getting their accreditation. Mr. Kern stated that this is a good amount of work and it benefits the Police Department in terms of their own internal operation and also how they interact with the public. Mr. Kern added that Lieut. Nedder was the lead officer on this effort and it is a multiyear effort. Mr. Kern recommended that the Board recognize that effort at a future meeting.
Mr. Kern informed all that Town Planner Richard McCarthy tendered his resignation and will be taking a similar position, with slightly larger responsibilities, in the neighboring community of Norfolk. Mr. Kern continued, saying that Mr. McCarthy has worked for the Town for seven years and his last day will be November 10, 2017.
Mr. Kern informed all that FinCom: voted 9-0 in favor of the proposed public safety building.  Mr. Kern added that there will be an indefinite postponement of the Striar project as we are waiting for the Parks and Rec. Master Plan Study to come out. Mr. Kern informed all that there are two outstanding articles left: ECEC - mitigation on High Street in front of the building and the nonbinding referendum for Town Meeting projects over 15 million.
Mr. Kern stated that the Public Safety Building will be going in front of the Planning Board next Thursday for a preliminary meeting.
Mr. Kern added that the MWRA public meeting will be held Monday, October 30 at 7 PM at the Dedham Middle School. This is relative to the water pipeline project.
Mr. Kern informed all that in regards to the Algonquin Pipeline, oral arguments occurred this morning in Washington DC District Court.  The Town’s lawyer stated that overall the arguments went well. Mr. Kern stated that we can expect a decision within 2 to 4 months.
ACTION BY THE BOARD

Request from St. John’s of Damascus for a one-day liquor license on Saturday, November 11 from 5 PM to 10 PM

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, Yes.; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes

Request from the Dedham Square artists Guild for a one-day liquor license on November 16 from 5 PM to 8:30 PM

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Mr. Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, Yes.; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.
Mr. Guilfoyle moved to take an item not on the agenda; seconded by Mr. Keogh.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, Yes.; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Discussion and vote regarding Milton Street restriping

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Mr. MacDonald. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, Yes.; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Minutes Approval – 9-21-17

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded Mr. Mr. Keogh.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, Yes.; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Ms. Baker informed all that the Town is in the midst of the “Remember a Veteran Program”.  Ms. Baker stated that if people would like to donate toiletries and small items of that nature, they may do so from now until November 13 in the Veteran’s service office at Town Hall. Ms. Baker added that the items will be sent to a Veterans overseas

OLD/NEW BUSINESS

Dr. Teehan asked for a moment of silence in remembrance of Kathleen Keogh, Rob Blaney, Sr. and Barbara Garlick.

Mr. Guilfoyle stated that he would like to have Mr. McCarthy in the future meeting sweetly recognized for his accomplishments. Mr. Keogh added that October is breast cancer month.

Mr. Keogh stated that he would like to commend the DPW and Joe Flanagan especially for the work being done in the Riverdale section.  Mr. Keogh thanked all the residents in that area for their patience.

Mr. MacDonald informed all that the groundbreaking for the ECEC is this coming Monday at 10 AM at the location on High Street.

Dr. Teehan informed all that he will be attending the Planning Board meeting next week to continue the revision process for the public safety building.

Ms. Baker asked the Board if they were available for a meeting on Thursday, October 26 at 6 PM.  Ms. Baker added that there will be memorandums of agreement to execute with some of our collective bargaining units who have ratified.  Ms. Baker continued, saying that it will be going straight to the Finance Committee meeting that night to present to them for consideration so that they can be brought forward at Town meeting on November 13.

Ms. Baker stated that she would like to propose the next regular Selectmen’s meeting take place on November 2, 2017.

Mr. MacDonald moved to adjourn; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, Yes.; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes. 

The Meeting was adjourned at 9:24PM.




The next Meeting is scheduled for Thursday January 4, 2017 at 7p.m. This is to certify that the above is a true and accurate record of the Minutes of the Selectmen’s Meeting held on October 19, 2017, which minutes were approved on December 13, 2017.
				
								________________________
Dennis Teehan, Jr. – Chairman
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